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PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY

LABOR RELATIONS AND HUMAN RESOURCES DEPARTMENT

375 N. WIGET LANE

SUITE 130

WALNUT CREEK, CA 94598
(925) 974-4461

INTERNATIONAL BROTHERHOOD OF

ELECTRICAL WORKERS, AFL-CIO
LOCAL UNION 1245,1.B.E.W.

P.O. BOX 2547

VACAVILLE, CALIFORNIA 95696
(707) 452-2700

ROBERTJOGA

SR. DIRECTOR AND CHIEF NEGOTIATOR

TOM DALZELL

BUSINESS MANAGER

December 23, 2015

Mr. Tom Dalzell, Business Manager
Local Union No. 1245

International Brotherhood of

Electrical Workers, AFL-CIO
P.O. Box 2547

Vacaville, CA 95696

Dear Mr. Dalzell;

Pursuant to Section 109.2 of the Physical Collective Bargaining Agreement (CBA) and the Master
Apprenticeship Agreement (MAA), the Company and Union established a joint training subcommittee to
update the Apprentice Metering System Technician Training Program. On September 18, 2015, the
JATC approved the Administrative Procedures Manual and training curriculum in AC Decision SEP-15-72.

The Master Apprentice Agreement (MAA) requires the Joint Apprenticeship and Training Committee (JATC)
to establish an Administrative Procedures Manual for each apprenticeship training program.

The Company and Union have agreed that the Administrative Procedures Manual shall consist of specific
standards for all apprenticeship training programs. Variations within the program are represented below:

Eligibility requirements for internal PG&E employees through job bidding.

Length of apprenticeship training program.

Successful completion of the training program.

Failure to progress in the training program, (failure to meet the Standards of Achievement).

Wage step progression structure.

Other special provisions that may be applicable.

For each newly indentured apprentice, advancement to the next step requires successful completion of the
Standards of Achievement as specified in the jointly agreed to Administrative Procedures Manual. The
protocol for progression and failure to advance will be consistent with the specifics as identified in this
agreement and in the Administrative Procedures Manual.

In no event shall the Administrative Procedures Manual supersede this letter of agreement or the Master
Apprenticeship Agreement. Typographic errors and omissions or minor edits to the Administrative
Procedures Manual that have no material effect shall be made and reported to the JATC.






